
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
 
TO: Municipal Police Department Appointing Authorities and Chiefs of Police 
 
FROM:     Regina Caggiano, Director of Civil Service  
 
DATE: May 25, 2022 
 
RE: Police Officer Eligible List Maintenance 
 

 
Please be advised that the existing Police Officer eligible list will be replaced by a new list of 
candidates on July 1, 2022.Candidates who took and passed the 2022 Municipal Police Officer 
and MBTA Transit Police examination will be merged with those appearing on the current Police 
Officer list. 
 
Because the period of eligibility will not expire for candidates on the existing list when the new 
list is established and merged with it, conditional offers of employment do NOT need to be 
extended to candidates under consideration on or before July 1, 2022.  Certifications to fill 
Police Officer vacancies will be issued from the eligible list that exists at the time of submitted 
requisition. 
 
The period of eligibility for candidates on the current eligible list will expire in Fall 2023, and the 
Human Resources Division, Civil Service Unit will provide updates as to when conditional offers 
must be extended, and certifications issued. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact our office. 
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